







Cllr D Keane Police and Crime Commissioner for Cheshire

By e-mail

Councillor H Murray

Chairman, Cheshire Police and Crime Panel Cheshire East Council Westfields Middlewich Road Sandbach Cheshire CW11 1HZ

Howard.murray@cheshireeast.gov.uk

Date: 14 July 2017

Dear Councillor Keane.

PROPOSED APPOINTMENT OF A CHIEF OF STAFF

It is with regret that the Cheshire Police and Crime Panel cannot on this occasion support your candidate for the position of Chief of Staff for the Office of Police and Crime Commissioner for Cheshire. This was the unanimous decision of the Panel following the Confirmation Hearing held on the evening of Wednesday 12 July in Winsford.

I append to this letter, as a separate document, a summary of the principal reasons for the decision that was taken by the Police and Crime Panel. In making its decision the Panel was guided by the Local Government Association / Centre for Public Scrutiny publication "Police and Crime Panels – Guidance on Confirmation Hearings".

The Panel's decision will not be made public until Friday 21 July 2017.

Yours sincerely.

Councillor Howard Murray

Chairman